

PO Box 94, Greensborough VIC 3088 **T** (03) 9490 4222 enquiries@banyule.vic.gov.au ABN 16 456 814 549

Dear Heidi

Macleod - Installation of additional paid parking

Council acknowledges car parking as a valued and finite commodity and calls for the use of different tools to manage its demand and supply, including paid parking systems.

As such, Council considered a report at its meeting on 9 April 2018 regarding the installation of paid parking systems in currently unrestricted parking spaces throughout the municipality.

At the meeting it was resolved (in part):

"That Council:

- 2. Prior to the installation and extension of paid parking systems in Macleod, organises a meeting with traders and affected residents to discuss the installation of paid parking systems in:
 - a. Somers Avenue (east side), between Melrose Avenue and May Street.
 - b. McNamara Street, in front of non-residential properties, between Cherry Street and Dunstan Street.
 - c. Aberdeen Road (west side), between Erskine Road and Carwarp Street.
 - d. Erskine Road (south side), between Birdwood Avenue and Aberdeen Road.
 - e. Birdwood Avenue, between May Street and Erskine Road.
- 4. Prior to the installation and extension of paid parking systems in Montmorency, Macleod and Rosanna, receives a report outlining the feedback from traders and residents.

In accordance with item I and 4 of the resolution, we are writing to you as the Centre Manager of the Macleod Traders' Association to gain feedback the traders may wish to give on the proposal. We are currently in the process of organising a community consultation for the affected residents.

As such, it would be appreciated if you can please refer to the attached plans and Q&A sheet for further information and discuss the proposal with the Macleod Traders.

Please provide any feedback the traders may have to us by Friday, 20 July 2018.

Post the consultation period, we will be presenting a report to Council outlining the feedback received from both the residents and traders.

Should you have any queries about the proposal, please do not hesitate to contact me by phone or email at Ph. 9490 4505 or gourav.mongia@banyule.vic.gov.au.

Yours Sincerely

Gourav Mongia

Traffic and Transport Engineer